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Tampa Elks Lodge #708 Founded 

1902 

110 years Strong 

Published Monthly at:  
3616 West Gandy Blvd. 

Tampa, FL 33611 

 

Lodge Phone 
Office 813-831-4280 

Lounge 813-839-8928 

 

Lodge email & web: 

trahorrell@tampabay.rr.com 
www.tampaelks.com 

 

Office Hours 

12 till 5 P.M. Monday thru Friday 

 

Lounge Hours 

4:00P.M. till Closing 

Note– if Five or less people are 

present the lodge will close—The 

House Committee 

Upcoming Events 
 

Mark your calendars for these upcoming events! 
 

ELK BUSINESS MEETING  WENDSDAY AUG 8 & 
    WENDSDAY AUG 22  7:30 PM 
HOUSE COMMITTEE   TUESDAY  AUG 14  7:00 PM 
TAMPA VP VISIT  SATURDAY AUG 11   6:00 PM 
BACK TO SCHOOL (YOUTH) SUNDAY  AUG 12  2-4:30 PM 
DUNEDIUN/CLEARWATER VISITATION    
    SATURDAY AUG 18 6:30 PM 
DINNER CLUB   SUNDAY AUG 19 
VETERANS DINNER  FRIDAY  AUG 24 
HORSE RACE  AND KARAOKE SATURDAY AUG 25 
LATIN NIGHT AT THE ELKS SUNDAY AUG 26/2012  

-and, of course- 

Bingo Every Monday Night 5:30 PM till 10:00 PM 

Assistance for any of the events is ALWAYS appreciated.  
Contact any committee Chairman or Lodge officer if interested. 

Lodge of Sorrows 

“Their virtues we write on the tablets of love and memory.” 

 

Dale Ellis July 2012 

Kevin Roebuck July 2012 
 

Hold them and their loved ones in your hearts and prayers! 

Lodge of Sorrows and Elk Memorial will be announced. 
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EXALTED RULER ADDRESS | Tracy Horrell, ER, PLP 
 What a great time in Austin, Tx.! Texas sure knows 

how to serve up some great hospitality! Great  

information was given on becoming more active within our 

community. Spending more time in the community will not 

only put the Elks in the public but we will make a  

difference as well! 

 Our new Grand Exalted Ruler is Thomas A. Brazier who 

comes from California who has a love for motorcycles and 

his motto for this year is:" Elks are a Beacon of Hope" 

look for more to come in the months ahead on this. 

There was a lot of discussion about the Elks National 

Home and it's high cost for upkeep and the low amounts of occupancy. It 

was voted on to give the Grand Trustees more flexibility to make  

decisions on its existence. After much talk the decision was made to 

sell the home. I'm sure we will receive information soon as where this 

stands. 

 Summertime means FUN TIME! We have lots of events starting to 

take place. First on our list will be our VP visit at the lodge on  

August 11th. Doug Collett is our VP of the district. He will share some 

exciting news about Elkdom, our charities, and our State President Sean 

Maquire. It will be a family style event with several surprises. Next 

we have our Back to School Party on August 12th we are taking donations 

now for school supplies you may drop these off at the lodge. August 

25th we will hold our Horse Race Event with proceeds benefiting our 

110th Anniversary Party. This is always a good time and horses sell 

out. So don't delay. Details are in this issue. August 26th we will 

have a Latin Flavor Event with a Salsa dance contest, food and prizes. 

Please read this issue for more information. Money raised will go to 

Harry Anna. 

 Come in and get involved in your lodge and you'll see what a good 

time you are missing! I look forward to seeing you soon! 

 

Fraternally, 

Tracy Horrell, ER 

Tracy Horrell | Exalted Ruler 
trahorrell@tampabay.rr.com 

Paul Deland | Secretary 
Secretary708@gmail.com 
David Partlow | Treasurer 
Treasurer708@gmail.com 

 

Stay in touch with the Lodge even if 
you can’t be there! 

 

E-mail your questions, comments, and 
suggestions to the Office. 

 



 

 
L o d g e   

O f f i c e r s  

Exalted Ruler 

Tracy Horrell, ER, PLP 

Leading Knight 

Pat Boyd 

Loyal Knight 

Richard Florance 

Lecturing Knight 

Albert Schnut 

Tiler 

Robert Summers 

Esquire 

Pat Boyd 

Secretary 

Nancy Keesler, PER 

Treasurer 

David Partlow 

ESQUIRE 
Cindy Green 

INNER GUARD 
Tamatha Manley 

CHAPLAIN 
Vic Thomas, PER 

B o a r d   

o f   

T r u s t e e s  

5‐Year 

Brian Brantley PER 
4‐Year 

Addison Horrell 
3‐Year 

Robert Snyder 
2‐Year 

Sharon Ford 
1‐Year 

William Edwards, PER, PLP 

     L a d i e s  

o f  t h e  

E l k s  

President 

Susie Harlow 
Vice President 

Sue Moore 
Secretary 

Bonnie Atwood 
Treasurer 

Donna Halsey 
Parliamentarian 

Richard Florance 
Chaplain 

Susan Hagan 

Volume 2012 Issue 5 August Page 3 

Active Members are our “Life’s Blood!”  
 Expand your horizons and get involved in an ac-

tivity that you haven't done before. This is good for your 

self esteem, your personal growth and your lodge! Talk to 

a committee chair (above) for your Growth possibilities!  

DON’T STOP NOW Turn to the next Page>> 

Membership Report  

Cindy Green Membership Chair 
Membership was slow for the month of July. Some  

members were away for our Grand Lodge convention, 

others were out of town on vacation. We had two can-

didate initiations postponed due to illness and work 

scheduling. On a positive note, we have more applications to review for potential new members. We are 

following up with letters to others who are behind with their dues, inviting them to renew. The member-

ship committee is working on a survey which we would like to mail to EVERYONE for their opinions. 

Tell us what works for you regarding events,  music,  food, for anything. Of course we can’t change  

everything, but we sure can try to keep having fun. The best quote I ever heard from a fellow Officer was 

“We raise money, we have fun doing it, then we give it away!”. This is the Elks!  

!!!!Support your Lodge so we can Support our charities!!!! 

Committees 

Hoop Shoot  

John Wane PER and  

Addison Horrell 
House Committee 

Carl Williamson, PER 
Indoctrination 

Pat Boyd 
LOE Liaison 

Susie Harlow 
Lodge Activities 

Addison Horrell 
Maintenance 

Bobby Green 
Memorial Day 

Richard Florance 
Mother’s Day 

Tracy Horrell, ER, PLP 
Officer Attendance 

Tracy Horrell, ER, PLP 
Parliamentarian 

Mike Pierson 
Ron Simpson 
Bob Pitney 
Presiding Justice 

John Redding 
Public Relations 

Kim VanWalker 
Sickness 

Pat Boyd 
Soccer Shoot 

John Wayne, PER 
Sports Activities 

John Wayne, PER 
Tamatha Manley 
Veterans Services 

Jan Bertoch 
Visitation 

Leslie Nikkinen 
Website 

Marty Quire 
Youth Activities 

John Wayne, PER 

Committees 

Accident Prevention 

Addison Horrell 
Americanism 

Richard Florance 
Athena House 

Tracy Horrell, ER, PLP 
Auditing 

Ben Veneble 
Bell Ringers 

Pat Fennell 
Bingo 

Brian Brantley, PER 
Blood Mobile 

Vic Thomas, PER 
Bulletin (Elksize) 

Pat Boyd 
Bylaws 

Rita Smith 
Community Activities 

Vic Thomas, PER 
Convention 

William Edwards, PER, PLP 
Drug Awareness 

John Wayne, PER and  
Tamatha Manley 
Elks National Foundation 

Richard Florance 
Elks Training 

Pat Boyd 
Entertainment 

Robert Summers 
Flag Day 

Richard Florance 
Government Relations 

Pat Boyd 
Hall Activities 

Wendy Hall 
Harry Anna Foundation 

Pat Boyd 
Membership / Lapsation 

Pat Boyd 
Cindy Green 



 
Volume 2012 Issue 5 August Page 4 

DON’T STOP NOW Turn to the next Page>> 

 “ 3 6 5 ” R e p o r t  

Vera Almstedt "365" Chairperson 

We only have a month before we turn in our donations to the 

State FLOE Assoc. I hope to receive enough to make $1000.  

Happy to receive  

donations from Monday night bingo ladies, Janette Bennett, 

Richard Florance, Sandra Brantley. The bar and the tables, 

they are doing great.   THANK YOU FROM THE CHILDREN! 

LOE BIRTHDAYS –  
 

August   5   Nan Quire 

August   6   Vera Wright 

August   7   Lisa Snyder 

August   8   Tracy Horrell 

August  14  Dave Partlow 

August  28  Vera Almstedt  

  

Happy Birthday To All 

LOE PRESIDENT’S REPORT | Susie Harlow, LP 

Greetings To All: 

  It seems like school just let out and it is about to start again.  I am sure some 

parents are very happy while some children may be sad. Children are enjoying their 

youth and they should do that as the reality of GROWNUP life creeps up fast.  John 

Wayne is chairing a back to school party on August 12th.  He would appreciate all do-

nations of school supplies or monetary donations.  He could also use help on that day.  

Please see John to help the children with this great cause. 

 Thanks to Diane Adams and Debbie Osterbrock for a great meeting night meal.  

They served homemade lasagna, salad, bread and dessert.  I can say everyone enjoyed it. 

   Sunday August 26th Elk member Gus Adams and LOE member Diane  Adams will be 

having dance demonstrations by other dance clubs.  They will also be giving dance lessons (including the HOT 

SALSA).  The cost is $3 advance tickets or $4 at the door.  Snacks will be provided.  Please come out and sup-

port them, as they give free dance lessons every Tuesday to members and military. 

 The LOE will be having an event on October 6th.  Please keep your eyes and ears open for more further 

details. 

  

In Your Service 

Susie Harlow 

LOE President 

E-MAIL ALERTS! 
If you would like to receive e-
mail reminders of Tampa Elks 

events and general  
announcements, please send 

your e-mail  
address to the webmaster: 

Marty Quire | mquire@tampabay.rr.com 
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FaceBook  Information 
  

 To POST an event Contact: 

 Mark McDonough at  

813-410-4763  

or via email:  

mark@ioholistics.com  

 

OFFICER OF THE MONTH 

Al Schnut 
 You can't help but love this guy! Like a Big Teddy Bear 
he makes everyone feel good! Always willing to help when & 
where it is needed, never saying NO! He is the cook, the dish-
washer, the plumber, the all around handyman. He does love 
to play a game or two of pool so the next time you see him 
congratulate him and challenge him to a game of pool he 
would love the BREAK! Thanks for all you do Al. 

ELK OF THE MONTH 

John Wayne 
 He too is like a Big Teddy Bear! Always willing to give 
his time and a helping hand where it is needed. You see him 
most often  as our cashier but he is often helping with events 
for our youth such as Bowl-a-Rama, Out of School Party, Hoop 
Shoot, Back to School Party. These are successful due to his 
time and commitment to kids in our community. He also 
makes sure they leave with the understanding about Saying NO 
to Drugs. Next time you see John help me say Thanks! 



 

Mission of the Partners In Progress 
To increase the financial strength of Tampa Elks Lodge #708, ensuring that our Lodge will be 
around for another 100 years. We will accomplish this by rebuilding our capital through  
investments made by Lodge Partners who are determined to secure Tampa Elks Lodge #708’s 
long term future. Interest earned on the investments will remain in the investment account and 
help to increase the overall financial strength of our Lodge. 

BRONZE INVESTORS $10-$20 

PLATINUM INVESTORS - $100 

Fennell, Pat & Marilyn 6/2013 

In Memory of Fennell, Jerrye and Patrick 6/2013 

Florance, Dick 7/2012 

In Memory of Richard A Palmer 8/2012 

Palladini, PSP, Frank & Ebba Jean 6/2015 

Pickenpaugh  Vernon and Betty FLOE PSP 10/2012 

Snyder, Robert & Lisa 5/2013 

SILVER INVESTORS $21 - $50 

GOLD INVESTORS $51 - $99 
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Editors Note:  

 After last months article on P.I.P., 

I heard many comments which I will at-

tempt to address in this article. 

First, I inadvertently dropped some  

people from the rolls and for that, I do 

apologize. I have attempted to correct the 

situation in this issue until I can get full 

confirmation from the office. Please check 

with the office if you have questions about 

your participation in the P.I.P. program 

  Secondly, some mentioned,  the 

true intent of the P.I.P. program has been 

forgotten. If you have questions  and 

would like more information on the true 

intent of  the P.I. P. program, contact Steve 

Harmon. He was the E.R. at the time the 

program was originated. Steve is, also, 

working to assist us in correcting our re-

cords where necessary.  

 Finally,  given the questions about 

the program, the bylaws committee is at-

tempting to formally add information about 

the program, it’s intent, and methods of 

accessing the funds. If you have any ques-

tions regarding recommendations of the  

Bylaws committee contact Rita Smith. We 

are discussing bylaw updates NOW so 

time is of the essence to let your feelings 

be known.  

Boyd,  Beth and Pat 05/2013 

Dayes, PDDGER, Dick & Eleanore 9/2012 

Fennell, Pat & Marilyn 6/2013 

In Memory of Charlie Fiveash 5/2015 

In Memory of Harold Siddens, Linda & Richard 3/2018 

 

Be an Elksize Booster! 

Just $10.00 per year helps offset the cost of printing/mailing the Elk-

size. The following members give! 

EDITORS NOTE: 

  

 See our office staff  if you need contact information for: 

any fellow member or 

any event  

referenced in any Elksize article!!! 
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 As America's fortunes wax strongly - then suddenly and long-lastingly wane—our lives as Elks are 

enlivened by evermore pressing change.  Now change occurs in many fast-moving and decisive mains - 

meaning that through social, economic, political, or religious influences will become attempts to create in 

America fundamental changes  that will favorably or unfavorably affect the very fabric that is, has, and 

will be the world's  Hallmark Example of how our world should be - and what the world should strive to 

become for future world histories.  There are some leaders from various walks and heritages of American 

social, economic, political, or religious lives - and even of some combinations of these referenced pillars of 

American society that will try to cause fundamental changes for their own purposes - in sometimes worthy  

or in other times for personal notoriety.  Sometimes these ideas and ideals clash with our own values, ide-

als, and morals that we all have learned to love and value as good and loyal Elks as we go about our daily 

lives and continue believing in our Elks as Caring and Sharing Americans.  Specifically, as American Elks 

we must pay very close attention to these current "American Issues" as they relate to not only our personal 

lives - but also to the future of our communities, states and even to our America as a nation.  The distinctly 

American value that is forever imbued in our Elks lives is contained within our Elks "Obligation" - taken 

and sworn - to upon Initiation  into the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks of the United States of 

America.  I would earnestly and sincerely ask each Lodge Member to re-acquaint themselves with our Elks 

Obligation -- with the tenets of Charity, Justice, Brotherly Love , and Fidelity -- and lastly but most impor-

tantly, use your God - given privilege to Vote in November 2012's American Election that will determine 

the path of America's future direction. 

 

Americanism 

“Fundamental American Issues  

Regarding Elks ” 
Dick Florance  Americanism Chairman 

Tampa Elks Dining Club 

Candy Hodgson 

Tampa Dining Club 

 It's HOT...HOT...HOT!  With sweltering temperatures outside, we decided "if you can't beat 

'em...join 'em!"  So, break out the chili rellenos, the tortillas, the carne asada, churros and salsa...we're  

doing Mexican/Southwestern Cuisine. 

  Bring yourselves, your sombreros and comida (food) to the Lodge on Sunday, August 18 at 5:00 

pm, or just come and eat (for a small donation). 

 There WILL be trivia... 

Any questions, contact Candy Hodgson at chodgson2@verizon.net or 813-832-4497, or talk to Peggi in the 

Lounge. Hasta Luego! 

THANK YOU – THANK YOU! 
To the many folks who helped the major effort involved in the July 7th wedding at Tampa Lodge. The wedding produced more 

than $3,000 profit for the Lodge. Thanks to: Chairman Wendy Hall; Tracy Horrell, Shelagh Gombarcik, Sandra Vans Evers, 

Paul DeLand, Pat Boyd, Addision Horrell, Richard Florence, Bill Edwards, Mark McDonough, Lynn Brown, Al Schnut, Court-

ney Taylor, Yolanda Call-Mora and Outside volunteers Heather Gunther, Peggy Tuttle, Phyllis Watson-Miller and Fran Christy. 

(If we missed anyone, we’re very sorry!) 

DON’T STOP NOW Turn to the next Page>> 
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Visit the web for more up to date information and events for Elks! 
Grand Lodge | www.elks.org 

Florida State Elks Association | www.floridaelks.org 
Florida State Elks Online Community Forum:| www.talkoftheelks.org 

Tampa Elks Lodge #708 | http://tampaelks.com 

Tampa Elks Facebook | http://www.facebook.com/#!/ElksLodge708 

Drug Awareness 

John Wayne, P.E.R.  

Youth Activities Chairman  
 Our committee has met and decided, we will hold a Back to 

School Party (so soon?) on Sunday August 12, 2012. This party will be 

from 2 till 4:30 PM with a guest speaker to talk about an important 

subject. There will be games, food, and most importantly, school sup-

plies will be given to all children. No one will go away without a good helpful start to school pack-

age. If you wish to donate funding or School supplies, stop by the lodge and drop either off to Peggy 

or one of the officers. Be sure to get a receipt for your charitable donation.    

 Also, beginning at 5:00 PM, Tampa Elks # 708 will have a special award dinner for the local 

firemen (A-Team) who showed the children the fire trucks and explained their jobs to the children at 

the summer break gathering in June. The meal will consist of Spaghetti with sauce, salad, bread,  

beverage and desert. Donations will gladly be accepted. The A-Team will then receive their award 

for support of the children, e.g., Elks of tomorrow.  

 We are also beginning Sunday Car Washes from 08:30 AM till ??. Donations are suggested 

to begin at $4.00 with all proceeds going to the Youth Camp and a special Drug Awareness party for 

the Kids who put the shine back on your vehicle. We could use some volunteers to help supervise 

the kids as they learn the meaning of supporting your community.  
 

Youth Camp News 

John Wayne, P.E.R.  

Youth Activities Chairman  
All children who went to camp so far, have said to me: "Can I go next year?" The  

answer , of course, is YES and tell your friends about us!!! The youth camp is one 

way to show your support as well as show the Elks of tomorrow that we as Elks are 

harmonious and flexible... We are truly the Best People on Earth! 

Don't forget about the Sunday Morning Youth Car Wash. which helps support the 

Youth Camp and Drug Awareness. Lynn will be happy to cook a filling and tasteful 

breakfast meal while you wait for your car to be refreshed. Help the Kids, Help the Lodge, Help the com-

munity! Step up and Stand Proud to be an ELK! 



 

Bartender News   

“Peggi”    “Debbie”   “Ty” 
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 New Members 
 We have seen only a few of you since your initiation into the Benevolent 

and Protective Order of Elks, You have now become full fledged members in 

the Order and the next phase of  that membership is to get active!  

 We hope, by now, you have had time to digest much of the information 

you were given at orientation and initiation. We know it was a lot; however, we 

ask now that you NOW follow up with us by stopping by the lodge to see what 

events are occurring, inquiring on how you can help and  Step UP and Stand 

Proud alongside your Elk brethren in volunteerism, fellowship  and recruitment. 

Bring some of your friends with you and introduce them to the Order in which 

you have so recently become involved.  Donna, Dean, Ralph, Ray, Bridgette and 

Jeff you are the futures of the order. We ask NOW that you show your Elk  

Spirit ! Come back, have fun, get involved, and make a difference.  

We welcome you! 

“STEP UP! STAND PROUD!” 

Hello Elks Members: 

 

Wow!  August is upon us already.  Seems like the summer is flying by and just yesterday was July 4th.  

August means one thing: FOOTBALL!!!!!!  We will be having beer specials on Sundays, as well as other 

fabulous concoctions and specials.  Of course, since football is starting again, the TAILGATE PARTIES 

will be in full swing.  I invite and encourage all of you to come down, cheer on your favorite teams and 

enjoy some wonderful tailgate food.  Also, please come down and meet Ty, who is your bartender on Mon-

days, and meet Debbie, who is your bartender on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  They are both great people 

and would like to get to know all of the members of this lodge.  Don’t forget the VP Visit at our Lodge on 

August 11th.  A great time to meet people from other lodges and enjoy a great meal.  Also, we will be hav-

ing Veterans Night on Friday, August 24th – come show your support of our Veterans!!!!  Also in August 

(as if football weren’t enough) will be the Elks Annual Horserace.  Get in to the Lodge and buy your horse, 

they go fast!!  Finally, there will be our First Annual Latin Event with salsa dancing and competitions, de-

licious food and great drink specials.  We look forward to seeing you all!  Thank you for your support of 

YOUR LODGE. 
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Visit the web for more up to date infor-

mation and events for Elks! 

Grand Lodge   |   www.elks.org 
Florida State Elks Association  |   

www.floridaelks.org 
Florida State Elks Online Community Forum:   

|   www.talkoftheelks.org 
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Monday night Bingo Could use 

some Volunteers.  See  

Brian Brantley PER “Bingo  

Committee Chairman  if you can 

assist. Step up and be an  

example for others.! 

2012-2013 Vice President’s Visitation 

Schedule & Important Dates 

West Central District 
August 4th St. Peteersburg 
August 11 Tampa 
August 18 Dunedin/Clearwater 
 

• All lodge visitations begin at 7:00PM • 

 

Plan ahead by trying not to have a Lodge function during the  

Visitations during the State President’s visit which is on 

September 7th, 8th, and 9th. 
C/C Sean D. Maguire, State President 
“The Key to Elks Success-Membership-Engagement” 
Brian T. Burns, State VPAL 
Frank Paladini, PSP, District Advisor 
Mike Pierson, PDDGER 
Steve Harmon, DDGER Designate 
Carl Seibert, State Secretary 

DON’T STOP NOW Turn to the next Page>> 

Planned Kitchen Food 
Fri Aug 3 Burger Bar: 

 Hamburger $5.95  

 with Cheese $6.95 

 Paty Melt $6.95 Tuna Melt $6.95 

 Grilled Ruben $6.95 

 

Friday Aug 10 Burger Bar: 

 

Friday Aug 17 Burger Bar: 

 

Friday Aug 24 "Veterans Night"  

 Pork Loin, Potatoes, Vegetables,  

Roll and Butter OR 

  Burger Bar: 
 

Friday Aug. 31 Coverd Dish 
 

 

ELKSIZE NOTICE 
 

Articles due by the 15th of each month! 
 
 

Questions?  Comments?  
 

Pat Boyd 
Elksize Editor 

 
 

fpboyd@futurestreamsinc.com 
(813) 505-7485 
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Athena Ladies Visit the Elks 
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August Candidates 

Candidate Name  Proposer Name 

Linda Warman   Dave Warman 

David Diaz   Tracy Horrell 

 
We were unable to coordinate scheduling for these two  

candidates in July, Please welcome them in August! 
 

Beginning in August, Indoctrination will be on the 3rd Wednesday of the 

month at 6:30 P.M. and Initiation will be on the 4th Thursday of each 

month at 7:30 P.M. 

DON’T STOP NOW Turn to the next Page>> 
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